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Croesoswallt Archery Club 
 
Minutes of committee meeting 
 29TH November 2016 
 
 
 
 

Members Present: 
 
Clare Holmes, Tony Owen, Andy Duggin, Lyn Anderson, Alex Platts, Mark 
Jones and Joan Jones 
 
1. Apologies for Absence:  Carl Wilmott 
 
2. Minutes of the last Meeting 19th July:  Were accepted 
 
3. Matters Arising:  None 
 
4. Treasurer’s Report: Mark spoke about money received from the Beginners 
Course.  We pay £56.50 per session at Ysgol Ruabon we are not getting enough 
members using the venue to cover this cost, we will have to think about this for 
next year. Emails will be sent to members about this.  He has applied for a 
Grant from the Mary Hignett Bequest Fund from the Oswestry Rotary Club, for 
new equipment. 
 
5. Tournament Secretary’s Report: No Report 
 
6. Records Officer: Lyn reported that the “252 scheme” had been a success 
about 20 members had put in scores. Indoor scores were up to date, not many 
put outdoor scores in.  Croesoswallt Archery Club has 8 County Records. 
 
 
7. Secretary’s Report: Joan stated that paid up Membership: 8 Juniors, 
4 Under 25, 1 Disabled and 31 Seniors. 1 Junior and 1 Senior from the   1st 
beginners Course has paid their membership and we are expecting more to join. 
Emails I received were sent to committee members and some to all members. 
Email from Jessica Lightwood about Road Show; Geoff Beston about West 
Midlands needing a treasurer; Julie Stedman works for a Charity in Shewsbury 
with people with sight loss wanting to try Archery; Ian Johnston about 
Shropshire Winter indoor league; Simon Nelms about West Midland Winter 
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Postal League; Rotary Club of Oswestry Grants available and Field and Clout 
Dates of Spring Shoots. 
 
8. Child Protection Officer: Clare had nothing to report, except that the spade 
had been repaired and was back in the Club Shed. 
 
9. Equipment Officer. Tony said we needed small faces for the targets he 
would look to see if we have large ones in the Club.  A new net is to be ordered 
and he will collect them when he goes to Bow Sports. 
As we no longer have a Social Secretary, discussion was had about the 
Christmas Fun Shoot, and what target faces we would need, Tony will look into 
this. 
 
10. Press Officers Report: Nothing to report  
 
11. Webmaster’s Report: Lyn stated everything was up to date and she was 
looking for something fresh to put on it.  Mark said he would send a photo of 
Isaac as he had won a trophy in the Tournament he went to last Sunday. 
 
12. Junior Rep’s Report:  Nothing to report 
 
13. Any Other Business: Discussion was held about; 
Do we need the waste bin at the Club, we need a larger plastic bags to go into it, 
or a notice to say take your rubbish home. A charge of £2 to be made for the 
loan of our equipment for outdoor use. Tee shirt to be purchased to sell to new 
members. Club dinner where to go. 
Shed needs cleaning. 
 
14. Next Meeting: AGM 7th March 2017 at Oswestry Cricket Club at 19.30. 
 
 
 
 
 


